
 
 

 

TO: RFQ Holders     DATE: August 27, 2025 
 
FROM: Rosaleen B. Nogle, PE   SUBJECT: Addendum No. 1 for RFQ for  
       CI Services for Various Capital Projects  
                                                                                                                                                 
Affirmation of receipt of this addendum shall be included in the cover letter of your 
submission. 
 
Prospective consultants are reminded to submit a request for a One Drive folder link to 
upload their digital proposal submissions by Monday, September 8, 2025.  Please submit 
that request to Rosaleen B. Nogle, PE at rnogle@buffalosewer.org. 
 
Clarification on RFP page 13, Section III., Required Tasks/Scope of Work:  

• Regarding statement 21. Coordinate with contractor to schedule special inspections, 
the Special Inspections firm is to be provided by the CONSULTANT.  

 
Responses to questions received: 
Q1: The RFQ indicates that its purpose is to identify qualified consultants to provide 
construction inspection (CI) services for various wastewater capital projects.  While the 
examples listed are managed by the Authority’s Program Management Team (PMT), there 
are other current and future projects – such as NFA Phases 1-3 at Bird Island – that may 
be administered outside of the PMT.  Given that, is it likely that CI services for these non-
PMT projects will be procured through a separate RFQ/P process? Or could firms be pre-
qualified under this RFQ and also be considered for CI services on non-PMT projects? 
R1: Firms prequalified under this RFQ may be prequalified for multiple services and may 
be considered for non-PMT projects.  CI services for non-PMT projects may also be 
procured through a separate process.  
 
Q2: Can you confirm that the PMT Consultants (TYLin, Arcadis and JMD) are excluded 
from submitting as a prime and as a subconsultant on teams? 
R2: The PMT Consultants (TYLin Arcadis, and JMD) are excluded from submitting both as 
a prime and as a subconsultant in teaming agreements.  No submissions shall be accepted 
from, or contract awarded to, any employee or official from the PMT consultants, or 
submissions containing any employee or official from the PMT consultants.  
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